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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSDifferenceMaker Awards
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members who dedicate themselves totally to the education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2024-25 school year is #HCSDifferenceMaker, and;

WHEREAS, #HCSDifferenceMaker stems from the five competencies of the Hardin County Schools Portrait of a Learner, and;

WHEREAS, those competencies are Responsible Citizen, Personal Champion, Engaged Learner, Effective Communicator and Active Collaborator, and; 

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize HCS students, staff, and Hardin County community members at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSDifferenceMaker Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on December 19, 2024, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSDifferenceMaker Award for December 2024:

· David Kiger, an East Hardin Middle School 6th Grade Math Teacher, is a RESPONSIBLE CITIZEN because he is always organized, always advocating for personal responsibility, always on time, always prepared, always promotes teamwork and leadership, and a great team member with an awesome attitude. Because of his positive character, he is the EHMS FCA sponsor.  He is always a positive role model to his students in his class as well as in his role as the boy's basketball coach. East Hardin is fortunate to have David Kiger as a teacher and coach who impacts students every day!

· Marlene Fackler, a child nutrition staff member at Radcliff Elementary School is a PERSONAL CHAMPION.  She is an incredibly dedicated and compassionate individual who goes above and beyond to ensure that children's basic needs, especially that of food, are met. By taking the initiative to step in during school events and offering her time to support others, she is making a real difference in the lives of those around her. Her actions demonstrate a deep sense of responsibility and care for the well-being of others, showing how even small, often unseen acts of kindness can have a profound impact on a school community.

· Danielle Ajong, a West Hardin Middle School 8th Grade student, is an ENGAGED LEARNER. She works hard in the classroom, asks questions to make sure she understands and goes above and beyond on her assignments. Her teachers often comment about how they wish they had a class full of students like Danielle because she is eager to learn and is engaged in tasks each day. She is also involved in after-school activities. She is a member of the Student Council and has volunteered to do things like say the pledge at the Veterans Day assembly, present information about work ethic at the Student Showcase night and help give tours to new students. She is the perfect example of what it means to be a Laker Legend and she exemplifies the school’s SAIL standards.

· Lauren Hinton, Katelynn Tabb and Amanda Urbhans, New Highland Elementary School teachers, are EFFECTIVE COMMUNICATORS.  These three individuals took the initiative to enhance the parent pick-up process at New Highland.  Their strategies have significantly improved the experience for the school community, parents and staff. Recognizing the need for a more efficient and expedited pick-up system, Ms. Hinton, Ms. Tabb and Ms. Urbhans identified challenges within the existing process and worked together with all staff members to implement practical solutions that streamlined operations and created a more welcoming environment for parents. They also created informative videos for both parents and staff that communicated the updated procedures.  

· Abby Hart, the Healthy Kids Clinic Therapist at Woodland Elementary makes tremendous contributions as an ACTIVE COLLABORATOR. Ms. Hart works with individual students, staff, small groups, and families. She attends parent meetings and is always willing to share her expertise with families.  She helps students outside the therapeutic setting to aid them in beginning the day on a positive note.  She is available and willing to help any student. She works seamlessly with the staff and students at Woodland to create a supportive and nurturing environment for everyone.  Ms. Hart attends faculty meetings to stay aware of school happenings and attends PLC meetings as a resource for teachers.  All of this is evidence of Abby’s unwavering commitment to making a difference at Woodland.
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